

BY EMAIL

**T** 416-481-1967 1-888-632-6273

F 416-440-7656 OEB.ca

June 20, 2025

Kent Elson
Elson Advocacy
1062 College Street
Toronto ON M6H 1A9
kent@elsonadvocacy.ca

Dear Kent Elson:

Re: Application for a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity for the Township of Tay Valley – Motion on Intervention Request Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2024-0342

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter on behalf of Environmental Defence Canada dated June 18, 2025 withdrawing the motion to review the decision to deny Environmental Defence Canada's request to intervene in EB-2024-0342, and to confirm that the Ontario Energy Board is closing its file on the motion.

Yours truly,

Ritchie Murry Acting Registrar

c: All parties in EB-2024-0342